

GLENN HEGAR TEXAS COMPTROLLER OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTS

July 15, 2015

Montague County Treasurer PO Box 186 Montague, Texas 76251-0186



Re: Constitutional Judge's Supplement

As you may be aware Senate Bill 1025 of the 84th Legislature was enrolled on June 17, 2015, passing with a two-thirds vote in the House and Senate. The Comptroller's Judiciary Section will be remitting to the counties the additional funding necessary to start the increase in the State Salary Supplement on June 17th.

Each judge is entitled to an annual salary supplement increase of \$2,123.84 for the period of June 17, 2015 to August 31, 2015.

A direct deposit in the amount of \$2,123.84 has been made to the county bank account.

The total amount for FY2015 will be \$17,123.84 (\$15,000 + \$2,123.84 increase).

Please be aware that the counties will be receiving a scheduled Q4 salary supplement in late August to complete the original \$15,000 annual distribution.

Beginning September 1, 2015, the new annual amount of the Constitutional Salary Supplement will be in the amount of \$25,200.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Judy Ybarbo of the Comptroller's Judiciary Section by e-mail at judy.ybarbo@cpa.texas.gov or by phone at (800) 531-5441, ext. 3-0226.

Thank you,

Leonard Higgins

Comptroller's Judiciary Section